NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED
NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED
NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED
Last updated on 09/05/13


POLICE SCOTLAND

PERTH AND KINROSS LOCAL POLICING AREA
COMMUNITY COUNCIL POLICE REPORT

	Community Council
	Comrie

	Police attendee(s)
	None/Apologies tendered.

	Time and date
	1930 hours Thursday 12/09/2013

	Place of meeting
	White Church, Dunira Street, Comrie

	Date police report 

(Emailed to committee).
	11/09/2013


	Actions from previous meeting: 

	NEWS.

Since the last meeting the South Section of Perth and Kinross, has a new Inspector, Steve Sangster, who was promoted to the post in July this year. Steve, who has over 25 years police service is not entirely new to the area, however, having  previously served in Crieff section as a Sergeant. He will be based at Crieff Police Office in King Street. 

Inspector Ward has moved to a new position, based at Tulliallan. 

Community Officers for Strathearn remain 

Donald Florence 9571 and Sara-Jane Bell 2375, both based at Crieff.

Recent crimes/issues in the area:

 On 2 July a quad bike was stolen from a farm in Glenartney. Enquiries continue.
Between 26 June and 3 July a quantity of horse tack was stolen from a field at The Ross. Again there has been no detection but the enquiry remains open.

More hearteningly a series of Housebreakings from mid July, 2 of which were in Polinard, have been detected and the perpetrator is currently on remand in HMP Perth, awaiting trial.

Metal thefts, continue to be a problem, most notably the theft of cable from the bunker at Cultybraggan. The forensic examination results have been specially fast tracked by the Detective Inspector, in Perth and results are awaited.

There have been 2 bogus workman type crimes since the last meeting, both of which remain under enquiry. Residents are reminded to look out for their elderly neighbours and to report suspicious vehicles at the time they are seen, using the 101 number. 

Complaints regarding dog fouling have decreased but further joint patrols with the council dog warden have been arranged.

Recently I have received historical complaints of drunken anti-social behaviour from a resident of Strowan Road, who did not call police at the time, as he felt there was no point.  This is not the case and residents are urged to report such behaviour as and when it is occurring. Police Scotland will attend  the call, with the same urgency whether you wish to leave your name or not. Remember we cannot curb such behaviour if we are not informed about it.



	Road policing issues locally:
 Parking continues to be a problem but lack of maintenance of the double yellow lines is a severe impediment to any meaningful action either by the council parking wardens or any joint initiative between them and the police.  Numerous warnings have been issued regarding inconsiderate parking and one report has been submitted to the Procurator Fiscal regarding an incident of parking on the pavement.
Constable Bell has been in correspondence with the council and bear Scotland regarding the road markings but with no clear indication of any forthcoming action.

Speed checks continue to be carried out on a regular basis and on 11/09/2013 local officers carried out several patrols and checks as part of a national day of action against drivers and passengers failing to wear seatbelts. No offences were detected.


	Local initiatives:   
FUEL AND OIL THEFTS
Theft of heating and diesel oil has been an issue periodically over the years and the police have always noticed an increase in this type of crime whenever the price of crude oil rises. A rise in the price of fuel at the petrol pump inevitably leads to a rise in the cost of heating oil.

It therefore makes good sense to take precautions to protect your oil tank, with the following a few ideas about what can be done to make life more difficult for the thief. After all, would you leave over £600.00 in cash lying around in your garden?

General advice

1. Make sure the tank is situated away from the main road, but equally good surveillance from the main house and neighbouring houses. This will increase the offender(s) anxiety. 
2. Closed boarded vertical strutted fencing offers the best wooden fence security. Trellis can be used to raise the fence height. Prickly plantation should also be a second option. Gravel around the tank is a good deterrent due to the noise when someone is walking on it.
3. Control switches that control the flow of oil should be turned off and the electricity isolated.
4. Use decent 'Closed Shackle' padlocks. These are harder to bolt crop. 

5. Lighting should be 'site specific'. If overlooked light up the tank area using 'dusk to dawn lights'. If less overlooked, use PIR lighting that 'draws attention' on a short cycle- perhaps for 3-5 seconds. If in the middle of nowhere keep the site completely dark.

Fuel Theft

Below are a few tips to help reduce the possibility of fuel theft

1. Always park in a well lit and well used area
2. Try to park with your fuel tank either facing the road so passing traffic make it less of a target
3. Locking fuel caps are a useful deterrent                            
4. There are devices that can be fitted to the filler cap that can activate the vehicles alarm when tampered with
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 The introduction of the 101 non-emergency number will give the people of Scotland a new way to contact the police, seek advice, speak to a local officer or to report a crime that does not need an emergency response, for example car theft, damage to property, a minor traffic collision, suspected drug use or dealing, information about crime in their area

 

The 101 non-emergency number is available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.  It costs a flat rate of 15p per call and will connect the public to a police service centre in their local area.  The number has already been launched successfully in England and Wales and is widely used.  

The key reasons for introducing the 101 non-emergency number in Scotland are to:

 

· help keep people safe by giving them one easy-to-remember number for contacting the police, wherever they are in Scotland

· make the police more accessible, while reducing pressure on the 999 system

· help the police cut crime by making it easier for the public to pass on information 

· support the creation of a more efficient and effective police service for the people of Scotland

· increase interoperability with England and Wales, with 101 becoming the nationally recognised non-emergency number for contacting the police across the UK 

 

We would be grateful if you could help promote this valuable new number within your local community wherever possible.   

The public should continue to call 999 in an emergency - when a crime is in progress, when someone suspected of a crime is nearby, when a life is in danger or when violence is being used or threatened 
****NOTE – a summary of this can be given out at community council meetings with any information or intelligence processed as stated in the text 
**** Contact the police immediately on 999 if you see anything or anyone acting suspiciously *****

In the event that an officer from Tayside Division is unable to attend the meeting it is respectfully requested that the content of this police report be included in any circulated meeting minutes.

Should there be any issues requiring police attention or comment that are raised before, during or between meetings please contact your local community officer or Sergeant to discuss.
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